Minutes of the Meeting of Slip End Parish Council held on Monday 7th September 2020.

This was a virtual meeting held on Zoom.
Present: Councillors: Mr. Paul Cooper (Chairman); Mrs. S Minnighan; Mr. T Hooker; Mrs C Beeton; 
Mr. S Patterson; 
P Segal (Clerk)
Ward Councillor: Cllr. K Collins (part meeting)
Apologies: Cllr E Perry; Mrs C Brennan; Mr. P Shaw.
Members of the public: No members of the public were present.
This meeting was chaired by Cllr. Cooper.
20/21/37
Declarations of Interest
Cllr Hooker informed the Chair that he would be audio recording the meeting.

Cllr Minnighan and Cllr. Beeton expressed an Interest in item 10.

The Clerk also informed Members that he would be recording the meeting.
20/21/38
Meeting Open to the Public.


None
20/21/39
Minutes of recent meetings.
The minutes of the meeting held on 6th July 2020 were read and approved. 

The following resolution was then proposed by Cllr. Minnighan and seconded by Cllr. Patterson
To approve the minutes of the meeting of the Parish Council held on 6th July 2020
and to authorise the Chair to sign them.

The resolution was passed unanimously. 
20/21/40
Report by Ward Councillor



Cllr Collins said that the two Woodside Planning Applications have been refused.


Non protected trees at the sites have been felled, as the land has been cleared. 



CBC have recently passed a paper which would have addressed this but it is not in operation yet.



The long running application for the site with a caravan on has also been refused and he is pushing



for enforcement action to be taken.

A resident has contacted him regarding the Woodside speed table and how unhappy he is about it.
This is being addressed later in this meeting.

The leaning box and one other problem box may be referred to a higher manager to deal with, as no progress has been made regarding their removal.
Jill Cross has now left and a re-organisation of the department will be undertaken, going from three areas to two.

Its advisable to go to Emma Kines more now for queries.
Local Plan Update.

Consultation has come to an end, and 460 responses were received. This is a is a low number.

There are concerns regarding the Marston Gate area, but also concerns over providing houses for Luton, as the infrastructure is not in place.

The comments will be put on line shortly.
There are two Government consultations running at the moment.

One is regarding changes to the Planning Laws, the other is proposing tempory changes to the threshold where developers have to provide affordable housing.

The Harpers workers cottages Planning Application is going to be discussed at the next Development Management Committee meeting soon.

Cllr Collins said he is generally supportive of the concept.
Cllr Hooker said he felt very strongly about this, as any business can say they have key workers.

He said that the basic objections still stand i.e. they will be in the Green Belt and were not in the Neighbourhood Plan.

Cllr Minnighan also agrees with the objections made, and felt that the original concerns were that possibly later, the business and cottages may be sold on and eventually they may be individually sold to non-key workers, or even more cottages built.
The Chair said that the Clerk had e-mailed CBC several times without success, to obtain the costs of running a Residents Paring Scheme.
Residents are struggling to park currently, and when the airport gets back to full capacity again, the situation will worsen.
Cllr Collins was asked to help obtain the costings. (K.C)
Cllr. Collins also suggested maybe contacting the local MP.

Cllr Hooker raised the problems highlighted by a local resident regarding the Woodside Speed Table.

Cllr Collins said that the resident is now in communication with a senior CBC Manager over this.
Cllr Hooker said that the speed table has been a success.

The concern by the resident was that the speed table has not been placed in the position originally agreed.
The resident feels that the contractors may have had concerns about gullies etc but these should have been addressed before plans were made and agreed.
The noise of passing traffic has been recorded and circulated to Members.

The table has clearly not been placed in a location shown in the plans and agreed via a public consultation.

Cllr Hooker suggested that the Clerk write to CBC pointing out the change of location and asking why this occurred.

He said that if he were to gain planning permission to build something and the final build was not to the plans, he would be told to demolish it and rebuild to plan.
The Clerk was requested to write to CBC to get answers to why the new location was chosen. (P.S)
20/21/41
Planning Matters



The two Planning Applications in Woodside have been refused.

Cllr Hooker has indicated that he would like to speak at the Development Management Meeting that will be discussing the Harpers worker cottages Planning Application.

This was agreed.

20/21/42
Angus Brewer Fund Committee

Cllr Minnighan said that she has not heard anything more, nor has the resident who agreed to be a representative on the Committee.

She will contact them again to see where we stand. (S.M)
20/21/43
Crawley Playground and Youth Shelter



Cllr Minnighan said that the Covid signs put on the benches have been peeled off.



She will circulate some proposed signs that can be screwed onto the benches, and this was agreed.



Nuts and bolts have also come loose and are constantly being screwed back on.



Parking in the street rather than in the Village Hall car park has become an issue.

We need a sign, either on the gate or a banner on the fence directing parkers to the Village Hall car park.


It becomes an issue as parking there is dangerous and wheelchairs cannot get by.



Cllr Hooker said that  a large banner will need the local residents to agree to its siting.
After a short discussion Cllr Minnighan said she will draft something that she will circulate to Members before consulting with residents. (S.M)
20/21/44
Grass Cutting Contract


Cllr Hooker has circulated the updated draft of the Tender document.



The timescales were discussed and the following details were agreed.



1. Bids to be submitted to the Clerk by 14th December 2020.


2. Interested parties will be sent out the tender documents by the Clerk.

3. Process should be as transparent as possible and details should be on our website and Facebook pages. We will also run adverts in the Parish News notifying everyone that we are asking for Tenders.

4. Interested parties should request the Tender document from the Clerk who will collate the replies and present to the Parish Council for consideration.

Cllr Hooker was thanked for his work so far on the Tender documents.
20/21/45
Community Improvement Fund



Cllr Minnighan said that Plantscape will be picking up the flower baskets and troughs next Tuesday.

20/21/46
Airport Parking



Not heard any updates from Airparks regarding the residents parking scheme for proof of residency.



The Clerk will write to the Airparks MD to ask for an update. (P.S)
20/21/47
Community Projects Group Update


The meeting discussed a new grant application from the flyers at the Playing Field.


Cllr Hooker said he was happy with the application and its format.

He likes to see the applications as they came in to the CPG so we can view the application in context.

After a short discussion, it was agreed that the Parish Council be sent a summary spreadsheet with the basic details of all the grants requested, with the full application paperwork available if needed.
Cllr Hooker said that he likes to see applicants making efforts to fundraise for themselves.



The grant request was agreed unanimously.

20/21/48
Highways and Footpaths

The Clerk reminded the meeting that Grove Road will be closed from 14th September to 9th October for gas works and residents of the Park Homes are concerned that they will not be able to access their homes as closure signs have been put up at the entrance to the site. 

The map shows the area affected, and this does not include the Park Homes.

The Clerk will send a copy of the map to Cllr Minnighan so she can put it on the website. (P.S)
20/21/49
Parish Trees



No updates

20/21/50
Budget 2021/22

The Clerk said that he will be starting the 2021/22 Budget in October and requested Members send him details of any projects or expenditure to be considered, or any areas we can reduce the Budget, by the end of September.
20/21/51
Accounts for Payment

Prior to the meeting The Clerk had circulated the schedule below (Appendix A) to Members for approval. The payments were unanimously approved, having been proposed by Cllr. Beeton
and seconded by Cllr. Hooker
Cheques will be signed by Cllr Minnighan and Cllr Cooper
20/21/52
Policing


The crime statistics were circulated today.



We are lucky to have relatively low levels of crime.

20/21/53
Residents Communications

Cllr Beeton asked if alternative allotments can be provided if Luton Hoo take back the land for development.

The Chair said that we do not have land for use and Luton Hoo do not have to offer an alternative site.

When Luton Hoo take the land back, the allotments may have to cease operating. 

20/21/54
Closing Comments



None

The meeting was then closed at 8.08 pm.


Date of next meeting – 5th October 2020
Signed…………………………………………………..             Date……………………………………………

Chair


The meeting was then opened up to the public

None


Appendix A

Cheques for Payment

       

     September 2020

Payee



Reason


Amount
Cheq Num.

Jempsons Tree

Claydown Way Trees
£650-00
100653

Services

Sarah Minnighan

Playground Covid Signs
£124-68
100654

A. Prothero


Gardening  - July 2020
£573-99
100655

A. Prothero


Playground Deep Clean
£218-55
100656

P Segal


Clerks Salary -July

£849-21
100657

P Segal


Clerks Expenses – July
£74-00
100658

P Segal


Purchase of new payslips
£51-60*
100659

Plantscape Ltd

Third Planter – Rossway
£463-50
100157


A Prothero


Gardening Aug 2020
£747-99
100158






plus sanitising weekly

A Prothero


New planter labour,
£205-78 
100159






Soil and plants

P Segal


Clerks Salary Aug 20
£849-01
100160

P Segal


Clerks Expenses Aug
£73-36
100162

CPG



New Grant Application
£680-00
100163




* 50% cost shared by Aley Green Cemetery
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